BOARD OF DIRECTORS' MEETING

September 28, 2017
Members Present


Members absent

Others Present

Mike Ehrmann


Howard McCormick

Rhonda Roth

Dean Wingfield


Joe Kinnie


Traci Schrade

Linda Heller



Kent Jostes


Dave Fast
Eva Bruns (Phone)


Laura Teague


Leeah Key
Heike Petersen (Phone)





Louise Buchholz
Rod Pelton (Phone)
Jerri Spear (Phone)
ROLL CALL: Michael Ehrmann, President, called the meeting to order.  A quorum was present.
EXECUTIVE SESSION: The Board went into executive session to discuss personnel issues. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:    Motion was made by Board member Pelton to approve the August 31, 2017 minutes as presented.  Board member Petersen seconded the motion.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.

AGENDA ADDITIONS:  Adam Circle Construction



         State Audit 
CORRESPONDENCE: Executive Director Roth shared a letter she received from a family who has a brother living at Vickie Street in Ft Morgan.  They were very happy with the wonderful work Jonelle Greenhagen and her staff do for the clients at Vickie Street.
FINANCIAL REPORT: 
Finance Director Schrade presented the August financials.  Motion was made and seconded (Spear/Pelton) to accept the financial reports (see attached report) as presented.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.

OLD BUSINESS:  None.
AGENDA ADDITIONS:  Paul Schrade has ripped the shower and floor covering out in the bathroom at Adam circle and found extensive water damage which is extending to the attached bedroom, he is requesting an additional $1,000.00 on top of the previous request amount of $9850.00 to replace the bedroom floor.  Motion was made and seconded (Pelton/Wingfield) to approve an additional $1,000.00 to correct the water damaged flooring in the bedroom. All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.
Executive Director Roth shared that, as a result of the transparency bill, the State of Colorado must complete CCB audits within 5 years.  The State decided an initial audit for all CCB’s must be completed by December of 2018.  This process will begin soon.  They are hoping to complete much of the audit electronically and will soon be sharing more information with each CCB regarding this audit.
NEW BUSINESS: No policies to review.
Leeah Key, Residential Director/Vocational Director/BPIS, gave an overview the Human Rights Committee.
Finance Director Schrade update the board on EI concerns and the contract addendum.
Public Comments: There were no audience/public comments.

Meeting adjourned.

As a reminder: ***the telephone conference number is 1-877-820-7831 and the Participant Pass Code is 8058169, followed by the # sign.  The Board meeting for October 26, 2017 will begin at 6:30 pm at the Administration Office, 617 South 10th Avenue, Sterling.
